Weekly Bulletin





Wren Class PE

Thank you to all the parents who attended our recent *Meet the Teacher* sessions and took the opportunity to explore your child's new classroom. We hope you found the sessions informative and helpful. We trust that the information shared during the meetings - and available on the Parent Pages of our school website - will give you a clear understanding of class expectations and how you can best support your child's learning at home.

If you were unable to attend and would like more information, please don't hesitate to speak with your child's class teacher.

Puffin Class Parents we invite you to join us for a virtual meeting (details to follow) where we will be discussing our approach to reading and phonics, and how you can support your child at home.

Wishing you a restful long weekend, we look forward to welcoming the children back after our school closure on Monday.



Annual Childhood Flu Immunisation – Friday 10th October

Please look out for an email from the school office in the coming week with information about this year's nasal flu immunisation programme. **All children** from Reception to Year 6 are eligible to receive the free vaccination, which is a quick and simple spray up the nose.

Flu can be a serious illness and may lead to complications, so we strongly encourage all families to consider taking part. Please complete and submit the consent form by Wednesday 8th October to ensure your child can take part. Thank you for helping us keep our school community healthy this winter.

School Lunches on Thursday 2 October 2025

Each term, we are required to collect data from all schools as part of the School Census. This data is used to allocate school funding. The amount of funding our school receives for meals is based on the average number of school meals taken on the census days in October and January.

We kindly ask that, if possible, your child has a school meal on Thursday 2 October 2025, as this will directly impact the funding we receive to continue providing high-quality meals for our pupils.

Thank you for your support — it really does make a difference.

Free School Meals – Quick Eligibility Check. (*) Use the checking tool here

Parent Information Meeting – Supporting Neurodiversity in Schools

We warmly invite all parents and carers to join us for a session led by Pinpoint on how we're promoting inclusion for neurodiverse students in our school. **Tuesday 7th October at 1:30pm.** All welcome - whether your child is neurodiverse or not! (*) **Sign up here**.

Important Announcement - No Dogs on School Grounds

A gentle reminder that even though we love them, for safety reasons dogs are not allowed onto the school premises – even if you are carrying them. Please wait in the school car park and we will bring your child to you. Our 'No dogs on school grounds' policy is designed for the safety of children and to protect children with allergies and those who are afraid of dogs. Thank you.





Please check <u>our website calendar</u> for upcoming events and important dates From the Team at Meldreth Primary School – we wish you well!

MVC are delighted to invite prospective pupils and parents to our Open Evening on **Thursday 9th October 2025**. We will open at 5pm until 7pm with the **Principal's speech taking place at 6pm.** To register your attendance at our Open Evening, the booking form can be found here.

In addition to our Open Evening, we are offering School in Session tours for small groups of families on the mornings of Monday 13th and Wednesday 15th October. To request a place on a school in session tour please complete the booking form here. If you have any queries, please email the Principal's PA on lyyoung@melbournvc.org.

